
FINAL Meeting Minutes

Law Enforcement Committee

Board of Wildlife Resources


7870 Villa Park Drive, Board Room

Richmond, Virginia  23228


August 18, 2021

9:00 am


Present: Mr. Rovelle Brown, Chair; Mr. G.K. Washington; Absent: Mr. Brian Vincent; Board 
Members in attendance: Mr. Leon Boyd; Mr. John Daniel, Ms. Karen Terwilliger,                               
Mr. Tom Sadler/Virtual; Executive Director: Mr. Ryan J. Brown; Director’s Working Group: 
Ms. Becky Gwynn, Mr. Darin Moore, Mr. Tom Guess, Ms. Paige Pearson, Dr. Gray Anderson, 
Dr. Mike Bednarski.


The Chair called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The 
Chair noted for the record that there was a quorum present for the meeting.  


The Chair called on the Board Secretary for a Roll Call Vote of members present:  Ayes:  Rovelle 
Brown, G. K. Washington, Leon Boyd, John Daniel, Karen Terwilliger, Tom Sadler (Virtual)


Meeting Minutes:  The Chair called for a motion to approve the minutes of the May 26, 2021, 
2021.  Mr. Washington made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 26, 2021 meeting 
minutes.  It was seconded by Mr. Brown.  Ayes:  Washington and Brown


Public Comment – Non Agenda Item:  The Chair called for Public Comment – Non Agenda 
Item. 


➢ Mr. Abram Charlton of Charlotte, VA spoke concerning hunting dogs.


Division Report:   The Chair called on Major Ryan Shuler for a Law Enforcement Division 
Report. 


Major Shuler gave a report on Law Enforcement.


After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Shuler for his report.


New Staff Introduction:  The Chair called on Major Ryan Shuler for a Staff Introduction.  


Major Shuler introduced the new Major, Major Milt Robinson. 
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After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Shuler for his introduction and 
congratulated Major Robinson.


Office of Professional Standards Update: The Chair called on Major Milt Robinson for an 
update. 


Major Robinson gave an update on the Office of Professional Standards.


After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Robinson for his update.


NASBLA Accreditation:   The Chair called on Lt. Travis Murray for an update on the NASBLA 
Accreditation.


 Lt. Murray gave an update and announced that Law Enforcement had received the NASBLA 
Accreditation. 


After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Lt. Murray for his update.


Operational Program Overview:  The Chair called on Captain Tony Fisher for an overview.


Captain Fisher gave an overview of Drones used in Law Enforcement activities.


Director’s Report:  The Chair called on Director Ryan Brown for the Director’s report.


Director Brown reported on:


➢ Proud of Law Enforcement for receiving the NASBLA Accreditation

➢ Busy Boating Season that’s coming to an end

➢ Hunting Season getting ready to gear up


Chair’s Report:  The Chair thanked and appreciated everyone’s efforts and work on the Agenda 
and on the presentations for today’s meeting.


The Chair asked if there were any additional comments and announced the next meeting date 
will be announced later and adjourned the meeting at 10:00 am.


                                                                      

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                           

                                                                                                            Frances Boswell


  	 	 	 	                /s/
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